
Timberlake Times 
 

 

    
    

 71st Year || 293rd Issue                                                                                            November 2018 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

DATE EVENT TIME (LOCATION) 

TUES, NOV 6 Election Day 
Election Day Bake Sale 6:30am-7:30pm 

TUES, NOV 13 Village Club Meeting 7:00pm (Village Hall) 

TUES, NOV 20 Timberlake Council Meeting 7:30pm (Village Hall) 

THURS, NOV 22 Happy Thanksgiving!  

FRI, NOV 23 Deadline for Times submissions 5:00pm 

SAT, DEC 1 Decorate the Village for the 
Holidays! 10am (meet at Hall) 

The Timberlake Times is a monthly publication sponsored by the Village of 
Timberlake. Please contact the editor with article submissions (electronic 
submissions are preferable). 
 

Editor  – Jackie Orabone || P: (440) 815-1951 || E: jackelyn.orabone@gmail.com 

Printer — Gary Warner  

Distribution – Debbie King and Allen Peterson 

www.villageoftimberlake.com 

IMPORTANT DATES  

Do you keep up with us on social media?  

Find us here: https://www.facebook.com/TimberlakeVillageClub 

Follow the Village Club on Facebook to stay informed of current 
Village Club events, photos, and videos! We actively update it with 
announcements and reminders! 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS  ANNOUCEMENTS 

 
 
 

 
 

RECYCLING DATES 2018 
11/9, 11/24 (SAT), 12/7, 12/21 

T-SHIRTS FOR SALE 
The Village Club is selling Timberlake T-
Shirts! These are super soft, hunter 
green shirts with soft print ink. The 
design is a throwback to a previous logo 
that is at least 25 years old.  

Price: $15 cash or check, payable to the 
Timberlake Village Club.  

To buy: We have limited sizes remaining, 
but we are taking orders! Pre-payment 
is required, but we can order any size 
from XS-XXL. Order by calling Jane Mona 
at 440-942-2887 or emailing 
Jackelyn.orabone@gmail.com for more 
info. 

These were designed by the Village Club 
and purchased from a local Cleveland 
company (Jakprints). For each t-shirt 
they print, they plant a tree! 

 

VILLAGE CLUB EVENTS 
o Decorating the Village for the Holidays: 

Dec 1 at 10am 
- Meet at the Village Hall 
- We need help decorating both inside 

and outside! 
o Annual Christmas Party: Dec 7 at 6:30pm 

(see flyer on last page of this issue for 
details). 

 ELECTION DAY BAKE SALE 
• Tuesday, Nov 6 – 6:30am-7:30pm 
• DONATIONS ARE NEEDED! 

o Do you enjoy baking? If so, we 
would appreciate donations 
toward our bake sale! No need 
to worry about pricing the items, 
we will do that for you! Items 
should be individually packaged 
(if possible) and can be dropped 
off at the Village Hall from 6-
8pm on Monday, Nov. 5. THANK 
YOU!!! 

• We will also be selling Timberlake T-
shirts and taking orders for any sizes we 
don’t have in stock so bring your cash or 
checkbook!! 

• Christmas party tickets will also be 
available on Election Day! Cash or check 
are accepted. 
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Mike Stanton, Mayor        Angela Johns, Fiscal Officer 

MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 
Linda Murphy  Vince Cronin             Jodie Marsh-Coleman  
Elizabeth Laub Ritu Sharma  Shannon Sharma  
                                      

TIMBERLAKE COUNCIL MEETING 
October 16th, 2018 

 
The Mayor opened the meeting with the pledge of 
allegiance followed by the public portion at 7:30 PM. 
He asked for roll call of the officers. All council 
members were present along with our Solicitor, 
except for Shannon Sharma, who is out of town; the 
fiscal officer was not in attendance. The Mayor stated 
that there will be a haunted house this year at the 
Village Hall through the Village Club. Please contact 
the Village Club if you’re able to help volunteer.  
 
The Mayor asked for a motion to approve September 
18th, 2018 Council Minutes.  
Motion to approve: Marsh-Coleman    
Seconded: Murphy     
                    
Ayes: Murphy, Cronin, Marsh-Coleman, Laub, R. 
Sharma, and S. Sharma.    
Nays: None  
Motion carried; Minutes approved.  
 
PUBLIC PORTION QUESTIONS 
There was a question about the contract with Ciro’s 
in regard to why the Village doesn’t have the Service 
Department clean out the basins.  
 
SAFETY  
Mr. Cronin presented Resolution 2018-40, 
confirming the appointment on a probationary basis 
of Stephen M. Tryon to the position of Chief of Police 
in the Village of Timberlake Police Department. 
Chief Esser accepted employment elsewhere so the 
Village interviewed four very qualified candidates 
and the hiring panel selected Chief Tryon.  
Motion to approve Resolution 2018-40: Cronin  
Seconded: R. Sharma 
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved 
  
Chief Tryon was sworn in and congratulated on his 
new role. He introduced himself to the Village and his 
hopes for the police department. He welcomes 
comments, concerns, and issues from village 

residents. Mr. Cronin said this role will be 
administrative only and the pay is being dropped 
drastically to open up more spots for paid patrolmen. 
The Mayor stated that by serving this role, the Chief 
will be more accessible to Village members. He stated 
the phones are also fixed at the police department. Mr. 
Cronin thanked the hiring committee for holding the 
interviews.  
 
Mr. Cronin presented Ordinance 2018-12, amending 
Ordinance 2018-11, amending the pay schedule of the 
Chief of Police. He explained the salary for the new 
Chief will be an $800 biweekly stipend based on 20 
hours a week. He is not required to work any shifts on 
the road, but if he would opt to, he will be paid the 
same as the other officers at $9/hr. That is a $19200 
reduction from the prior Chief’s salary.   
Motion to suspend third reading rule: Cronin 
Seconded: Murphy      
                                                           
Motion to approve Ordinance 2018-12: Cronin 
Seconded: Laub  
All were in favor of the Ordinance; Motion approved. 
 
Mr. Cronin recommended having an ordinance 
review board to with the participation of residents to 
amend and look into the current resolutions. Ms. Laub 
and Ms. Marsh-Coleman volunteered to be part of the 
committee. Residents interested in being on the 
committee can contact these individuals.  
 
Officer Clarich presented the monthly report for both 
August and September. In August, there were 31 
reports, 20 citations, 67 house checks and 47 
community policing activities totaling 286 activities. 
In September, there were 33 reports, 20 citations, 107 
house checks and 35 community policing activities 
totaling 303 activities. 
 
VILLAGE HALL 
Ms. Murphy stated that rentals have slowed down, 
which is normal for this time of year. She asked if the 
police department could review the tape outside as 
some residents are getting blocked from leaving their 

THE VILLAGE OF TIMBERLAKE: OCTOBER 2018 MINUTES 

 
 
 

 
 



N o v e m b e r  2 0 1 8 | The Timberlake Times 

P a g e  | 4 

garages. Mr. Cronin said cones are being ordered to 
replace the tape. She asked about the voicemail for 
the police department, which will be set up this week. 
She also asked if the chairs can be returned and the 
lights turned off after any meetings. The lock on the 
front door has had to be fixed too. She also spoke to 
Pete Formica and is talking to Bob Smith’s 
electrician. She is looking into quotes for the LED 
lights as the Village received grant money. It’s 
approximately $3000/year. The Mayor stated he’d 
like to have this done before the end of this year and 
has spoken to Mr. Formica in regard to this. He hopes 
to also have lights outside, including by the bocce 
court and the gazebo to enhance the area. Ms. Murphy 
said the floor was also redone and chairs/tables should 
not be put on it. There are already some scratches on 
it which requires rebuffing.  
 
SERVICE 
Ms. Laub stated the Service Department has been able 
to maintain the grounds well. The service motor is out 
of service but is being fixed by Bob Smith. Eastlake 
will be helping the Village with salt storage. Mr. 
Cronin is waiting on the agreement from the City of 
Eastlake. That will help with not utilizing the 
dilapidated salt shed. The Mayor said the price that 
was quoted is less than what it was last year. There 
won’t be a 5 to 7-day lag either, which will help us 
remain stocked. The invoice will be sent every month, 
which is more economical. Ms. Laub said equipment 
repairs due to budget limitations will be posted by 
next year. She also received quotes for 36 street signs, 
which have to adhere to the state guidelines. The 
quotes are between $1200-$1800, including a logo. 
She brought samples of the logos and asked residents 
to select which ones they like. The turnaround time is 
30 days. Furthermore, wood is currently being 
collected. She also had a sign-up for residents who 
want a bundle of wood for residents. They will be at 
the service yard to be picked up.  
 
 
 
 

TREES & RECREATION 
Ms. Marsh-Coleman said a lot of tree work was done 
last month. The wood is being cut up right now and 
the stumps being grinded down. The Lake County 
Community Cats program is tomorrow night, so she 
requested the presence of residents to stop by if they 
are interested at 7 PM. The playground is still being 
worked on.  
 
SEWERS 
The Mayor stated that the Village does not have a set 
contract with Ciro’s, but they are used more often as 
we have worked with them before. Ms. Sharma is 
looking into other quotes, as well. Ms. Laub is 
working with the Mayor in regard to having the 
Service Department clean the basins, especially as it 
will be more cost-effective.   
 
FINANCE 
Dr. Sharma presented Resolution 2018-41, approving 
and directing payment of certain bills by the Village. 
Motion to approve Resolution 2018-41: R. Sharma  
Seconded: Laub  
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved. 
 
Dr. Sharma presented Resolution 2018-42, accepting 
the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget 
Commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies 
and certifying them to the County Auditor. The 
Mayor clarified that the budget was reviewed by the 
auditor and this resolution is a response to their 
feedback. It has to be verified, approved, and resent 
to the County Auditor.  
Motion to approve Resolution 2018-42: R. Sharma  
Seconded: Marsh-Coleman  
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved. 
 
The Mayor looked at the logos and most Villager 
residents voted for sign 1, which was the lowest price. 
The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting 
at 8:05 PM.                                                       
Motion to adjourn: Murphy 
Seconded: R. Sharma 
All were in favor.  

   ________________________ 
 

Angela Johns, Fiscal Officer       Mike Stanton, Mayor 
  
The complete text of each ordinance or resolution can be obtained from the Fiscal Officer or viewed at the Village 
Hall.  
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Thanksgiving 
Day falls on a Thursday…. 
this means that trash and 
recycling pickup are both 
delayed 1 day! Pickup is 
on Saturday, 11/24. 
Please do not put out your 
bins until Friday, 11/23. 
Happy Turkey Day!  

6 
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